
                               The Port Norris Historical Society 

                                            ZOOM Meeting 

                                                   January 9, 2024 
Members Present on Zoom:  R. Berry, V. Campbell, R. Cobb, G. Guidera, B. Hall, F. 

Hickman, J. Hickman, L. Hoffman, M. L. Lacotte, J. Maddox, J. Massey. 
  

The regular meeting of the Port Norris Historical Society was held on Tuesday,        
January 9, commencing at 6:32 p.m., on Zoom, with President, Rachel Cobb, being in 
the chair and the Secretary present. Due to inclement weather, the in-person meeting 
was canceled and rescheduled on Zoom. 
 
December  Meeting:  The December minutes and the January 2024 meeting agenda  

were emailed to active members on January 9, 2024.  
 

Review of Minutes: Virginia Campbell motioned to approve the emailed minutes of the 

December 2023 meeting, seconded by Liz Hoffman, and unanimously approved by 

members present.   
 

Treasurer’s Report: Gloria Guidera made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as 

emailed to Board of Trustees members on December 8, 2023. Mary Linda Lacotte 

seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by Board of Trustees present. 

The report will be filed for audit by Treasurer, Joyce Massey. 

 
February Speaker: Gloria Guidera announced she has confirmed that Emma 

Wilkerson-Hackley will be the speaker for our February 2024 meeting, with no 

speaker fee necessary. Ms. Wilkerson-Hackley will reflect on living in  Port Norris. 

Rachel Cobb asked that one or two members provide snacks for the evening, she will 

provide beverages. 

Members on the Mend: Donna Bailey broke her leg, Dick and Pat are feeling better. 

President’s Report: The cost of a Zoom subscription is $18.00 per month. To purchase  

an annual subscription for $180.00, a discount of $36.00 would be realized.  
 
Meeting Time: The winter meetings time was changed to 6:30 p.m. A discussion will be 
held later to determine times of meetings in the spring and fall.  
  

Seed Swap: Rachel Cobb reminded all present that the Seed Swap will be held on 

Saturday, January 27th, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00p.m. Faye Hickman, Joyce Massey,  
Robin Berry, Gloria Guidera, and Virginia Campbell volunteered to assist with the 
event. Rachel C. will set up earlier in the week. 

 
Legends for 2024: The following decisions regarding meals choices, costs to guests, and 

invitation photos were made by members present:  



   Menu:      Appetizer:   Tossed Garden Greens 
       Entrees: Choice of:  Herb Encrusted Salmon (or)     
                                     Chicken Florentine 
                        Dessert:   Apple cobbler w/whipped cream  
                  (Cost to PNHS:  $32.00/entrée with two entrée choices) 
 

Cost of Meal to Guest:  $38.00  
 
Front of Invitation: Photo of the PNHS building from earlier years 

         

Virginia Campbell was given approval to purchase two rolls of one hundred forever 
stamps. Belinda Hall will assist Virginia Campbell with the baskets. 
                  
Building: Special thanks to John and Faye Hickman who set up the computer and Wi-

Fi in the building. Thank you to Dick and Pat Smith who assisted them. 
 
Collections:  A committee meeting will be scheduled to continue work on the 
organization and documentation of collections.  
                                                   
Meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 
 
Mary Linda Lacotte, 
Recording Secretary 
                                                   
                                                    
              
 
 
 
 
 

 


